FULL COUNCIL – 2nd FEBRUARY 2010

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of Council held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Tuesday 2nd February 2010 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)
Councillor Pearl Banyard

Councillor Mark Binns

Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor David Dobbie
Councillor Vaughn Hughes

Councillor Cynthia Isherwood

Councillor Sally Jupp
Councillor Paul Key
Councillor David Manning
Councillor James Plastow

Councillor Roger Plastow

Councillor John Ridley

Councillor Kenneth Woolley

In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council
Administrative Assistant 
Also in Attendance:

WLDC Councillor Mel Starkey
Five members of the public

Prior to the meeting Pastor Paul McGuigan led the meeting in prayer.
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Elaine Hadley

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson

Councillor William Parry

2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest received.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

Cllr P. Key requested that it be recorded that the Mayor stated that his local issues letter would go to Management and Finance Committee.
Cllr D. Dobbie asked that the title of the Precept 2010/11 be altered to read 2010/11 rather than 2009/10.

Cllr D. Dobbie asked whether he would need a Motion to get a report carried out for the taking over of Roses and Marshalls. The Clerk advised that this would be the case.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr R. Plastow, seconded by Cllr P. Banyard that the notes of the Full Council meeting on Tuesday 12th January 2010 be confirmed as a correct record.
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4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE
No business to be dealt with.
5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
Cllr T. Davies gave apologies on behalf of Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson for not attending Full Council due to family business he had to attend to.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk advised Council that he had attended a meeting on 1st February with Glyn Pilkington and Grant Locket from WLDC on the subject of maintaining the public realm once the Market Place is complete. The Clerk added that there will be a meeting to discuss this further on the 3rd March 2010.
Cllr D. Dobbie queried the previously attached minutes of the Growth Point meeting, which the Clerk would answer under Standing Order 9.15 apply to exclude press and public at the end of the meeting.

7. GAINSBOROUGH LOCAL ISSUES

Regarding Cllr P. Key’s letter stated as “Local Issues”, it was pointed out by Cllr T. Davies that this was not a local issue and was in the remit of Events Sub Committee Meeting and would be passed to March 2010. 
8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No public questions received.
9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
No business to dispose of.
10. RECOMMENDATIONS OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN DECEMBER
No recommendations received.
11. QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR

i. Cllr D. Dobbie had submitted the following question.

Do I need to put forward a motion to this Council to invite the Oliver Houchell, the Designer of the Gainsborough pedestrian bridge, to come to this Council and explain future plans on this development?

I have previously asked as a local issue and been told that because it was an issue that involved the council it should not have been put forward as a Local Issue.

Cllr T. Davies informed Cllr D. Dobbie that he would need to put forward a Motion to invite Oliver Houchell to a Full Council meeting. Cllr D. Dobbie asked that the Council ensure that Mr Houchell report to the Town Council, not just WLDC, which the Clerk replied that Councillors should attend WLDC meetings with Mr Houchell.
ii. Cllr D. Dobbie had submitted a question.
The question was referred to Management and Finance Committee in March.
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iii. Cllr D. Dobbie had submitted a question.

The question was referred to Management and Finance Committee in March.

iv. Cllr D. Dobbie had submitted a question.

The question was referred to Management and Finance Committee in March.

v. Cllr D. Dobbie had submitted a question.

The question was referred to Management and Finance Committee in March.

vi. Cllr D. Dobbie had submitted a question.

The question was referred to Personnel and Procedures Sub-Committee to be held in the evening of the 3rd/4th week in February.

vii. Cllr P. Key had submitted a question.

The question was referred to Management and Finance Committee in March.
viii. Cllr P. Key had submitted a question.

The question was referred to Personnel and Procedures Sub-Committee to be held in the evening of the 3rd/4th week in February.

Cllr P. Key asked for clarification as to why vii and viii were being referred. Cllr T. Davies made clear that vii had already been dealt with at Management and Finance level. Question viii is a staffing issue and would therefore go to Personnel and Procedures. 

Cllr P. Key objected to these reasons.
12. NOTICE OF MOTIONS

None received.
13. TO FULFILL VACANCIES ON COMMITTEES. MEMBER CHAMPIONS OR OUTSIDE BODIES

No vacancies to be filled.
14. COMMITTEE REPORTS

Management and Finance Committee
NOTED that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting held on Monday 11th January 2010 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
Community Services Committee

NOTED that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting held on Tuesday 19th January 2010 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.


Planning and Development Committee
NOTED that the notes of the Planning and Development Committee meetings held on Thursday 21st January 2010 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
34
The meeting concluded at 7:26pm.
Chairman
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